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On Sunday, the 2025 Timor-Leste delegation departed from Adelaide to begin their travels to Timor-Leste. They have since arrived and been enjoying their first few 
days at the Domincan Orphanage, and exploring the capital City, Dili, including meeting the President. We look forward to following along with their adventures over 
the next two weeks. To keep up with them in more detail, check out the blog here Tenison Woods College | Timor Leste 2025.

REMINDER: EARLY FINISH THIS FRIDAY 4 JULY (LAST DAY OF TERM), STUDENT FREE DAY MONDAY 21 JULY (WEEK 1 TERM 3)

2025 Timor-Leste Immersion - First Days

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/blogs/timor-leste-2025
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participate in a range of activities and to support our local Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander community.  Whether it’s seeking proper environmental, 
cultural and heritage protections, Constitutional change, a comprehensive 
process of truth-telling, working towards treaties, or calling out racism, NAIDOC 
Week underlines the critical point that we must do it together.

Staff News
Farewell 
We farewell the following staff at the conclusion of this term:
•	 Swov Kutny - Mathematics Teacher
•	 Jess Herring - PR and Events
•	 Jody Elliott – Careers Coordinator
At this time of transition I thank the staff for their commitment and wish them 
the very best in the next stage of their life journey. 
   
Staff Taking Leave
We also wish the following staff the very best as they take some leave in Term 3:
•	 Mykaela Thiele (Poplars / OSHC) 
•	 Amanda O'Shaughnessy (Reception) 
•	 Kerry Dempsey – Assistant to Deputy Principal / Timetable Support 

Welcome Jess Neumann
We wish Jess Herring the best as she follows her “True North” literally.  We 
welcome Jess Neumann, who will join the PR and Events Team from 21 July, 
and wish her the very best for her commencement with the College. 

Swinging with the Stars - Congratulations!
Congratulations to Brody Virgo, who not only shows prowess in the classroom 
and on the football field but  now adds dancing to his resume by winning the 
Stand Like Stone Swinging with the Stars Outstanding Dancer award with 
partner, Amelia Clark.  Well dome Brody in supporting such a significant cause 
in our community. Congratulations is also extended to other staff and students 
who were involved in the evening, Bree Robinson, Jack Heaven, Nathan Creedy 
and Gabriel Strachan 

Parking on Aston Fields
It has been drawn to our attention that parents are using the student car park 
entrance and parking on the grassed areas of the Aston Fields.  We ask that 
parents avoid these areas as this parking is causing a safety concern during 
lessons and immediately after school. 

Connected and supported - Messenger Chats
The Faith, Health & Wellbeing Committee of the Tenison Woods College Board 
invites Poplars and Reception to Year 7 families to join a Parent/Carer Year 
Level Messenger Chat. This platform aims to enhance parent connections and 
support children's development through collaborative communication.

Membership
Participation in the Year Level Messenger Chat is voluntary for families and 
teachers and participants can opt in or out anytime.
To access the 2025 Parent/Carer Messenger chat links please click on your 
child’s year level link below:

Year Level Chat Group

Poplars Poplars Parent/Carers Messenger Chat

Reception Reception Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 1 Year 1 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 2 Year 2 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 3 Year 3 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 4 Year 4 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 5 Year 5 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 6 Year 6 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

Year 7 Year 7 Parent/Carer Messenger Chat

School Card Support
Families who would like support to meet school fee commitment are urged 
to apply for School Card. Eligible School Card recipients will receive a 50% 
discount off tuition fees.  School Card qualification criteria is outlined below.

For families who meet the criteria (for the taxable year ending 30 June 2024) it 
is worthwhile and all you have to do is either make an appointment to see the 
Business Manager for the completion of the appropriate forms or apply online 
via https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-
scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme if you wish to complete them 
yourself. If you are applying online, please ensure to select Tenison Woods 
College not Tenison Woods Catholic School. 

From the Principal
 

Hope Lights the Way this Term
As second term draws to a close on Friday, students are being 
given the opportunity to pause and reflect on the invitations 
that have occurred to lead the way with hope throughout 
the term.  This term has provided many opportunities for 

students to be engaged in a variety of learning experiences 
and it is for these experiences that gratitude is expressed.  Most 

importantly we are challenged to reflect on our relationships and how we have 
supported one another to be the best we can be so that ‘hope lights the way.’  
At this time, I also thank teachers, support staff throughout the school and 
the office team for the way they have nurtured relationships that have called 
students to move beyond themselves and think of others, drawing out that 
care for others as also a powerful way of realising their own potential.

South East Catholic Schools Combined Board Meeting – A Great Success
Board Members of Tenison Woods College were delighted to attend the South 
East Catholic Schools Combined Board Meeting on Wednesday 25 June at the 
Pipers Restaurant in Penola and hosted by Mary MacKillop Memorial School 
Board.

In amongst the wonderful hospitality and enticing cuisine of Simon and Erika 
Bowen and the Pipers Team, the Board's heard about Catholic Education South 
Australia’s commitment to CESA’s Improved Learning through Allied Health 
(CILAH) Services.  Allied Health Manager with CESA, Kim Wigg, spoke about the 
genesis of this initiative and its commitment to support regional communities 
through direct and indirect services.  These services of direct support to families 
and indirect support through building the capacity of teaching staff, augur well 
for Catholic Education SA’s commitment to enabling all our young to thrive.

Such evenings are critical to the development of strong relationships between 
our school communities and ultimately the positive future of Catholic 
Education in our South East region and we look forward to this long tradition 
continuing in our region.  

Timor Leste Immersion Delegation  
The Tenison Woods College 2025 Immersion Delegation to Timor-Leste 
has arrived in Dili!  We look forward to following their important work and 
experiences over the coming week.  

Follow on Instagram @twctakestimor
Follow the blog Tenison Woods College | Timor Leste 2025

NAIDOC Week 2025 - The Next Generation: Strength, Vision & Legacy
The theme for NAIDOC Week 2025 is 'The Next Generation: Strength, Vision 
& Legacy.' This theme celebrates the 50th anniversary of NAIDOC Week and 
highlights the achievements of past generations while also looking forward to 
the future leaders and their vision for First Nations communities. It emphasises 
the importance of young leaders, the strength of communities, and the 
enduring legacy being built for future generations. 
Through our collective efforts, we can forge a future where the stories, traditions, 
and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities are 
cherished and celebrated, enriching the fabric of the nation with the oldest 
living culture in the world.
NAIDOC originally stood for ‘National Aborigines and Islanders Day Observance 
Committee’. This committee was once responsible for organising national 
activities during NAIDOC Week and its acronym has since become the name 
of the week itself.  NAIDOC is celebrated not only in Indigenous communities, 
but by Australians from all walks of life. The week is a great opportunity to 
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fm.me%2Fj%2FAbYaQSItflz0nxTt%2F&data=05%7C02%7Csiglt%40tenison.catholic.edu.au%7C129eca1625924573848008dd95f1d54a%7C47ccd8852548421081c6eb721d506abc%7C0%7C0%7C638831588092646004%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7pdiUGeKFpWjpkFuSI%2BRhFFEKeZu8%2FltkOY9KSBN5a4%3D&reserved=0
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
https://vimeo.com/1086218853/6254d9396a?ts=0&share=copy
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/blogs/timor-leste-2025
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Number of Dependent 
Children

Combined Gross 
Family Income Limit
For the 2023-24 
FInancial Year

Gross Weekly School
Card Income Limit

1 $74,189 $1,426

2 $75,514 $1,452

3 $76,839 $1,478

4 $78,164 $1,504

5 $79,489 $1,530

Each Additional 
Dependent Child

$1,325 $26

Families who do not meet the criteria but may still struggle to pay the full 
scheduled College fees are also invited to make an appointment with the 
Business Manager.  All discussions are kept strictly confidential.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving may 
claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a maximum 
claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the Finance 
Department after 30 June 2025 for a deduction to be made.

Absence during Week 10 – World Congress on Positive Psychology in 
Brisbane
I inform the College community that I am in Brisbane this week attending the 
International Positive Psychology Association World Congress.  I am presenting 
a one hour workshop at the congress, 'Leading for sustained change in school 
communities: insights from a mixed methods multiple case study exploring 
positive education implementation in Australia.'  I will also be delivering a 12 
minute Presentation: “Fanning the flame within – harnessing develecology and 
positive education in schools for appreciative transformative systemic cultural 
change.”  

In addition to presenting at the congress, I look forward to learning from some 
of the most contemporary thinkers in the field of positive psychology and 
positive education globally.  I am very grateful for the support of CESA and 
Tenison Woods College in facilitating this opportunity.

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

CIM Team News
Save the Date - Grandparents and Grand-Friends Day
Grandparents and Grand-Friends afternoon will be taking place on Friday 25 

July. We ask that Grandparents and Grand-Friends gather in the 
Barrie Holmes Stadium at 2:00pm where tea and coffee will 
be available. Following a short prayer service, Grandparents 
and Grand-Friends will be guided to classrooms to visit their 
young people.

This event is for our MacKillop Junior School (Reception-Year 6).

This day aligns with World Day for Grandparents and the Elderly. Pope Francis 
established this day, which takes place on the Sunday closest to the Feast 
of Saints Joachim and Anne, the Grandparents of Jesus. He announced 
this day to celebrate the importance of grandparents to family life, and how 
grandparents and the elderly are a value and a gift both for society and for 
Church communities. 

We look forward to families extending this invitation.

Term 3 Masses in the College Chapel
Mass takes place every Thursday at 9:10am in our school chapel, with a 
different year level preparing, for and attending, the Mass each week. We 
welcome family and community members to attend. Please see the upcoming 
Masses below. 
 
Week 1: Thursday 24 July - 9:10am, Year 11 Mass, Chapel
Week 2 Thursday 31 July - 9:10am, Year 5 Mass, Chapel

Vinnies Winter Appeal- Term 3
Next term we will highlight the work of the St Vincent de Paul Society and 
support Vinnies in our fundraising efforts. Two major events are currently on 
the calendar.

Upcoming Key Dates
WEEK 10

Wednesday 2 July
•	 Reception Art Exhibition, 3:00-4:30pm, MacKillop Reception Building

Thursday 3 July
•	 Year 10 Work Placement
•	    Reception Art Exhibition, 8:30-9:30am, MacKillop Reception Building
•	 Year 11 AIF Intensive Day
•	 Poplars' Swimming Lessons Wulanda Recreation & Convention Centre, 	
	 Varying Times
•	 ELCC Kindy Graduation, 2:00-3:00pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Friday 4 July
•	 Year 10 Work Placement
•	 2026 Marist and Mercy Scholarship Applications Close
•	 No School for Year 11 Students
•	 Last Day of Term R-6 Early Finish, 2:15pm
•	 Last Day of Term Years 7-12 Early Finish, 2:20pm
•	 Mass of the Feast of St Thomas, 6:00pm, St Paul's Church 
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Whole School Vinnies Day will take place on Thursday 7 August (Week 3). This 
will be a casual clothes day with money and food donations. 
Vinnies Winter Sleepout will take place on Friday 8 August (Week 3) for students 
in Years 11 and 12.

From the Parish

Youth Mass and Youth Group
Youth Mass and Youth Group will still take place this month on Saturday 19 July 
at 6:00pm, followed by Youth Group in the Hall. This is the last weekend of the 
school holiday before we return to school. We warmly welcome all students 
from Year 9 -12.
If you have any questions or would like to register you interest in joining Youth 
Group, please contact Matthew Glynn (youth@mtgcatholic.org).

Mass of the Feast of St Thomas
Fr Prathap & Fr Sakher will be celebrating Mass on Friday 4 July at 6.00pm in 
St Paul's for the feast of St Thomas the Apostle, the patron saint of India. We 
especially extend a warm invitation to the Indian community in our parish 
and school. Following Mass, there will be a shared supper in the hall. To help 
with catering, if you would like to bring a cultural dish to the supper, please 
notify the Parish Office on 8725 6566. Everyone is welcome to Mass and supper. 

DEANERY RETREAT DAY - Save the Date 
You are invited to the South-East Deanery Retreat Day on Saturday 9 August 
at St Joseph's Church Penola from 11.00am and concludes with the Vigil Mass 
at 4.30pm. The theme for the retreat is "Providence and Hope with St Mary 
MacKillop." Please pencil this date in your calendar. More information will be 
available in the coming weeks.

Sally Telford | Religious Education Coordinator

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events 
within our College, and wider community. 
Please click here to view this page.

mailto:youth@mtgcatholic.org
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
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Stage 1 Creative Arts – Digital: 
Immersive Projection Installation

To conclude an incredible semester of exploration and creativity in Stage 1 
Creative Arts – Digital, Molly Skenfield has developed a captivating final project 
that draws viewers into the haunting world of the Mysteries of the Night.
This immersive projection artwork reimagines the eerie sensations of night 
terrors and insomniac 
hallucinations. By collaging 
distorted images of everyday 
indoor objects typically 
associated with the nightime, 
the artist constructs a surreal, 
dreamlike atmosphere that 
unsettles and intrigues. 
Projected onto the ceiling and 
designed to be experienced 
while lying down, the work 
physically invites the viewer 
into a state of vulnerability and 
introspection. A disquieting 
audio track further heightens 
the sensory experience, 
blurring the lines between 
reality and illusion.
This ambitious and thought-
provoking installation is a 
powerful culmination of 
the student’s growth and 
experimentation throughout 
the semester, demonstrating 
both technical skill and 
conceptual depth.

Yunita Manfrin I Digital Creative Arts 

Pop Shop Opening Hours
The Pop Shop, located down the White Avenue Driveway toward Gilap Wanga, is 
open the following days and times: 
 
Monday: 
2.00pm - 3.00pm 

Tuesday: 
2.00pm - 3.00pm 

Wednesday: 
2.00pm - 3.00pm

Friday: 
12.00pm - 1.00pm

Gemma Hamilton I Poplars Coordinator

Canteen Reminders
•	 Please ensure the Student Profile in 

the QKR! App  created for ordering 
is your child's name (not the parent 
name);

•	 QKR! App Orders need to be in by  
NO LATER THAN 8.30AM for same 
day orders;

•	 Please carefully check day / date 
of order when using the QKR! App, 
and the details of all orders before 
proceeding to checkout.

•	 If you have made a mistake on your 
child’s profile, you will need to edit 
or create a new profile, with their 
correct class, year level and name.

•	 If you have any questions regard-
ing the Qkr! App, please contact 
Sophie Morrison at morrs@
tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Leanne Sandow  |  Canteen Manager
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SAKG Supplies Callout 
In the Stephanie Alexander Kitchen and Garden Program, classes are hoping to 
create potato beds early next term, however, they are in need of some hay to be 
used for the bedding. Acknowledgiing that feed is hot-property on farms at the 
moment, if anyone in our community may have any that has been damaged 
for whatever reason, that they are able to donate, it would be thoroughly 
appreciated. If there is enough, it could also be used in our new composting 
system and greenhouse garden beds. 

Thank you for your generosity!

Please contact me for any more information 
inglt@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Tom Inglis

mailto:morrs%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:morrs%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45303800/Canteen_Menu_2020.pdf
mailto:inglt@tenison.catholic.edu.au 
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Staff and Student Shine at 
Swinging with the Stars Evening

On Saturday night, the annual Stand Like Stone Foundation's Swinging with the 
Stars event took place at the Barn Palais, and many Tenison Woods College staff 
and one student were proudly able to be part of it. 

Congratulations to Brody Virgo, Mathematics Coordinator and Senior School 
Math Teacher who was one of the 8 'Stars' on show, and took out the Outstanding 
Dancer prize. 

An honourable mention also to past scholar and Public Relations Trainee 
Bree Robinson who was involved as the dance partner to Josh Hancock  from 
Kingston. 

All stars and dancers committed to four months of dance rehearsals in the leadup 
to the event, with all stars raising money for their selected sub-fund along the 
way. Brody chose to raise funds for the Limestone Coast Mental Health and 
Wellbeing sub-fund. Collectively, the eight stars raised over $211,000 for the 
Limestone Coast. Such a wonderful result for their dedication.

Additionally, performing in the band for the evening were:
•	 Gabriel Strachan (Year 10) on Trombone
•	 Staff members Jack Heaven (Saxophone) and Nathan Creedy (Drumkit)
•	 Instrumental teacher Isaac Bruggemann (Trumpet)

Uniform Shop
Opening Hours
Tuesday          8:00am – 12:00pm
Wednesday   8:00am – 12:00pm
Thursday       12:30pm – 4:30pm

CLOSED JULY SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

Online Store
To access the online Uniform Shop 
please click here.

Kylie Watson  |  Uniform Shop

Year 7/8 Boys Basketball Finals
A team of Year 7/8 boys recently travelled to Adelaide to compete in the Knockout 
Basketball Finals. 

In the first game, the boys came up against a tall Woodville High team and a 
fast start was important. Woodville put the team under pressure right from the 
start and they were not at their best, early on finding themselves down by double 
figures. They settled and were able to make a contest of it against eventual grand 
finalists to lose 36-23.

In game two, the boys were again undersized but battled hard against Rostrevor 
College. They were in the contest all game long but were unable to finish some 
great opportunities on the scoreboard and went down 39-23, the score not 
reflecting the close battle.

In game three, the team came up against Henley High. Even though they were out 
of the finals race, the boys started well and we were able to open up an early lead 
and held the lead throughout to win 30 to 22. 

In the playoff for fifth, the boys came up against a traditionally strong Trinity 
College team. It was a fully timed game and was close for the full 40 minutes. 
The boys, even though again undersized, kept the game close before falling by 
just 2 points. 

The entire team represented Tenison well and worked hard all day.
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Health Career Chats
Every Wednesday at lunch time this term, we feature our Career Chat series for 
Years 10 to 12.  Students are invited to bring their lunch and listen to a panel of 
speakers from a particular field of work.  Today we were very fortunate to host 
a number of Allied Health professionals: Chantal Vause – Audiologist at Sound 
Audiology; Bryce Strachan – Podiatrist and owner, Your Podiatrist, and Erica 
Johnston – Optometrist at Specsavers. Each speaker provided an insight into 
what each occupation does; the essential skills required for the role; they offered 
advice around life beyond school and shared important information for those 
considering an allied health pathway. Approximately 20 students attended the 
session and next week we will feature further health professions including an 
Anaesthetist, GP and Social Worker. We are very grateful to Chantal, Bryce and 
Erica for generously giving their time and expertise to support student pathways 
at Tenison Woods College.

Jane Savage I Careers Co-ordinator

https://tenisonwoodscollege.permapleat.com.au/shop
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Junior Performing Arts Bootcamp
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Our inaugural Junior Performing Arts Bootcamp soared to new heights over two action-packed days! Year 5/6 choir members, Year 6 band students, and select Year 6 
drama club participants came together to build skills, learn new scripts and music, and discover the magic of collaboration.
Under the exciting 'How to Train Your Dragon' theme, students were divided into teams for thrilling activities and challenges. Congratulations to Team "STOICK" (the 
purple team) for claiming victory in our bootcamp competition!
The experience wasn't just about individual growth—students learned to balance and support each other's voices and sounds while exploring creative ideas through 
team-building activities. Confidence soared as they rehearsed throughout both days, mastering new parts and techniques.
The program culminated in a spectacular Friday night concert where family and friends witnessed the remarkable progress our young performers achieved in just two 
days. The enthusiasm was infectious, with students already asking when they can return for another bootcamp adventure!
This successful event proves that when creativity, teamwork, and dedication combine, extraordinary things happen.

Tameka Nube I R-6 Music Key Teacher
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The MacKillop Reception Building is currently decked out with hundreds of art pieces that the proud Reception cohort have been busy working on all throughout the 
semester. This art exhibition is on show for parents to come and look at between 3:00-4:30pm today and 8:30-9:30am tomorrow. 

Reception Art Exhibition
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  SAPSASA Update

We congratulate the following students for gaining a spot in the Lower South East 
SAPSASA Soccer teams. The students will play in Adelaide at the state carnival in 
Week 4, Term 3.

Girl's Soccer: Aria Taipiha
Boy's Soccer: Nay Min Aung, Matthew Allen, Joseph Dikete, Patrick Bigirimana, 
Casey Peterse, Parker Davis

Next term we encourage students to consider trying out for the following sports 
in Term 3 – 
1.	 Regional hockey team – Wednesday 23 July
2.	 Girls football – Week 6
3.	 Basketball – Week 6 (with trials starting in Week 2)
4.	 Tennis – Week 9

Tina Opperman I R-6 Sports Coordinator

Library News
The library has been a busy space over Term 2 with lots of classes, book 
borrowing, lunch clubs and celebrating National Simultaneous Storytime in 
Week 4. 

Students have been busy adding to their reading record sheets in class for the 
Premier’s Reading Challenge since Term 1 and many would have completed 
these or be very close. 

At the end of term, we request that all students return or renew any overdue 
books they may have or select some new books for holiday reading. We also have 
the option of our online e-books available from the library website which can be 
found from the student Portal.

Alexandra Nicholson I Library Manager

Year 10 Woodwork
One of the tasks completed by students in Year 10 Woodwork this semester was 
a self standing Cross in Base project.

..'students learnt about halving joints, and mortise/tenon joints in the research 
and construction of their original design. They gained skills in hand tool use, 
planning and problem solving, and created their own wood putty to hide gaps 
and put the finishing touches on their crosses before offering them to classrooms 
for use on our Prayer Tables.'

Nathan Creedy

  Auskick - Back at Our School!
We are excited to announce that Auskick is coming back to Tenison Woods 
College in Term 3!

Due to a recent communication error, the program will now be held on-site at 
our school, making it even easier for our youngest students to get involved. This 
is a fantastic opportunity for Reception and Year 1 students to build their footy 
skills, have fun with friends, and grow in confidence through structured play and 
games. The program will run every Tuesday afternoon (on the Tenison Woods 
College oval) from 3:30pm to 4:15pm, starting Tuesday, 29 July (Week 2) and 
finishing Tuesday,  16 September (Week 9).
What makes our TWC Auskick extra special is that it will be led by our enthusiastic 
Year 5 and Year 6 students, who are taking on the role of assistant coaches. They’ll 
help guide, demonstrate, and cheer on our junior players each week, supported 
by staff members. Whether your child is new to football or already loves the 
game, this program is open to all Reception and Year 1 students who are keen 
to have a go and get active after school. To register or find out more click here or  
please contact me at oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au.
We can’t wait to see our young footy stars in action!

Tina Opperman I R-6 Sports Coordinator

District Council of Grant Scholarship
In last week's end of Term 2 Assembly, we saw a special presentation from 
Council representative Megan Dukalskis from the District Council of Grant 
who was in attendence to award one Year 12 student the District Council of 
Grant Scholarship for 2025. This was awarded to Cedar Scott. The scholarship 
is awarded to a student with a strong academic record, who demonstrates 
involvement in school activities, and displays strong evidence of supporting the 
school’s values and ethos.

Congratulations Cedar. 

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/b480f8
mailto:oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au
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Last week, our Year 12 cohort celebrated 'Halfway Day' as they are now officially halfway through the their last year of high-school. The Year 12's celebrated by dressing 
up as what they wanted to be when they grew up when they were younger. We wish the Year 12s all the best for the remainder of their year.

Year 12 Halfway Day 
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Girls Basketball Clinic
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Members of the One Forty One  Pioneers Women's Team recently visited our College to take girls from Year 2-5 in a basketball clinic in the Barrie Holmes Stadium. They 
worked on defence, dribbling, passing, shooting, and even team encouragement. 
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Year 2 Parent Connection Afternoon
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Timor-Leste Immersion 

PAGE 12



WEDNESDAY 2 JULY 2025 |  WEEK 10, TERM 2

A number of Senior School students have been fortunate enough to participate in Try-A-Trade through TAFE SA this week. 

Try-A-Trade
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The following students are undertaking the TAFE SA/CITB Try-A-Trade 
Construction week. 
 
•	 Zavier Hunt
•	 Zahn Batty
•	 Nhial Kout
•	 Noah Spooner 
 
The TAFE SA/CITB program is offered to Limestone Coast Students in Year 10. The 
program is delivered onsite at the TAFE Mount Gambier campus and includes;
 
•	 Construction
•	 Plumbing
•	 Bricklaying
•	 Tiling 
•	 White Card 
 
This is a fantastic opportunity for students to get a taste of the construction 
industry and get some hands-on experience.

The following students completed the TAFE SA Try-A-Trade Hair and Beauty 
program yesterday at the TAFE Mount Gambier Campus.

•	 Sarina Shelton-Gibson
•	 Saada Yousif
•	 Suad Yousif

This was a fantastic opportunity for the students to explore their passion and 
discover if the Hair & Beauty industry is a potential career pathway.
The program consisted of the below:

•	 A brief information session 
•	 1-hour Hair Workshop
•	 1-hour Beauty Workshop 

They all receieved a certificate upon completion. 
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‘‘EEvveerryy  CChhiilldd  iiss  aann  AArrttiisstt’’  --  PPaabblloo  PPiiccaassssoo  
 

Please join us to celebrate and enjoy the exhibition of creative work by our talented children in the 

RReecceeppttiioonn  MMaaccKKiilllloopp  CCoommmmuunniittyy  CCeennttrree  

 Wednesday, 2nd July 3.00-4.30pm  

&  

Thursday, 3rd July 8.30 – 9.30am  
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An invitation is extended to all those who commenced 2nd 
year in 1972 and attended any year with this group until 1975, 
to attend a 50th reunion in Mount Gambier on Saturday 25  

and Sunday 26 October 2025.

50  Reunionth

Itinerary
Saturday 25th October

5.45pm – 7.00pm  Registration
    Drinks, Nibbles and Mingling

7.00pm    Dinner, Music and Memories

Venue:    Limestone Coast Pantry
    1/20 Harald St, Mt Gambier SA 5290

Sun 26th October 

10.00am – 12.00pm  Brunch @ Limestone Coast Pantry

1.30 – 2.00pm   Planting of Memorial Rose @  
    Tenison Woods College

2.00 -4.00pm   Tour of School

Bookings will be online. Details to be advised.
To help with numbers please TEXT any of the 
following people with expressions of interest

Chris Gazzard: 0418 311 207
Catherine Chandler (Roughana): 0439 344 413
Pauline Hill (Hobbs): 0408 849 558

1972-1975

PAGE 6

Steer 
PRESENTATION

Friday 25 July 
Tenison Woods College cordially invites you to  

our Steer Presentation.

Date: Friday, July 25
Time: 1.30pm

Venue: 348 Walker Road, Suttontown 

As part of our expanding 
Agriculture Program you are 
cordially invited to view our 
Adelaide Steer Show Team.

SATURDAY
AUGUST 16

THE SANCTUARY 
ADELAIDE ZOO

1 PLANE TREE DRIVE

9AM  
REGISTRATION
9.30AM TO 3PM

STRONGER FAMILIES:
A POSITIVE PARENTING CONFERENCE

OUR SPEAKERS

PRESENTED BY

cspsa.catholic.edu.au/events

$25 + Booking Fee per person. Light lunch included
Tickets available at Humanitix 

 www.events.humanitix.com/stronger-families-2025

MAGGIE DENT WAYNE 
HOLDSWORTH GREG ATTWELLS

CALMING  
TEEN STRESS  

& ANXIETY

START A 
CONVERSATION  

NOW

YOU CAN’T  
OUT-PARENT  

AN ALGORITHM

MADHAVI  
NAWANA PARKER

SELF REGULATION: 
How to stay connected, 

calm & influential in 
your child’s life

For more information visit icasassessments.com 
or contact your ICAS assessment consultant. 

• School PPS registrations close on Monday 14 July, 2025

• Parent PPS order close Monday 28 July, 2025

• School orders close on  Monday 28 July, 2025

Simple steps for parents 
to help register your 
child for ICAS:

1. Login to purchase your child’s 
ICAS assessments using our 
schools Parent Payment System 
code. Here is the code for 
reference: KVU281

2. Enter your child’s details and 
choose ICAS Assessments 
for the subjects they want to 
participate in. 

3. Finalise payment, and your 
child is registered! 

 

‘‘EEvveerryy  CChhiilldd  iiss  aann  AArrttiisstt’’  --  PPaabblloo  PPiiccaassssoo  
 

Please join us to celebrate and enjoy the exhibition of creative work by our talented children in the 

RReecceeppttiioonn  MMaaccKKiilllloopp  CCoommmmuunniittyy  CCeennttrree  

 Wednesday, 2nd July 3.00-4.30pm  

&  

Thursday, 3rd July 8.30 – 9.30am  

 
 


